
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
54 th LEGISLATURE "- REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON HUMAN SERVICES & AGING 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN DUANE GRIMES, on March 8, 1995, at 
3:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Duane Grimes, Chairman (R) 
Rep. John C. Bohlinger, Vice Chairman (Majority) (R) 
Rep. Carolyn M. Squires, Vice Chairman (Minority) (D) 
Rep. Chris Ahner (R) 
Rep. Ellen Bergman (R) 
Rep. Bill Carey (D) 
Rep. Dick Green (R) 
Rep. Antoinette R. Hagener (D) 
Rep. Deb Kottel (D) , 
Rep. Bonnie Martinez (R) 
Rep. Brad Molnar (R) 
Rep. Bruce T. Simon (R) 
Rep. Liz Smith (R) 
Rep. Susan L. Smith (R) 
Rep. Loren L. Soft (R) 
Rep. Kenneth Wennemar (D) 

Members Excused: None 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: David Niss, Legislative Council 
Jacki Sherman, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: SB 134, SB 401, SB 209 

Executive Action: None 

{Tape: ~; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 000; C01IIIIIents: n/a.} 

HEARING ON SB 134 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SEN. TERRY KLAMPE, SD 31, Florence, stated that this bill 
pertained to incremental health care reform that dealt with cost 
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containment. The first section works with the requiring of 
disclosure to a patient from a health care provider when he 
refers that patient for a service that he has a financial 
interest in. The second section·deals with the fee for referral 
services. The referral service would be required to disclose 
that they are recommending physicians who are not necessarily 
more qualified ~han any others, but that they are the ones who 
have paid to be on the referral service. In 1990, 40% of the 
physicians reported an investment interest in health service 
businesses to which they referred patients. People who went to 
physicians who used referral services averaged 45% more 
appointments than those patients whose physici2.ns did not use a 
referral service. The gross and net revenues per patient at the 
services that the doctors had a financial interest in were 30%-
40% higher than in non-physician owned facilities. He walked the 
committee through a few amendments that would be proposed. 
EXHIBIT 1 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Scott Erler, Dentist, member of the Board of Dentistry, said that 
his main concern regarded the for-profit referral services. He 
described a telemarketing scam where the referral service would 
tell someone to go to the doctor who pays their fees. The 
doctors are not being screened, but the patients are being 
screened which is called "bait and switch" advertising. 

Mary McCue, Montana Dental Association, stated that the 
association supported the bill and was interested in section 
three where the health care referral service would need to 
disclose that the physician had paid a fee for the referral 
service. She listed some other states that had passed similar 
legislation. 

Mona Jamison, Montana Chapter of the American Physical Therapy 
Association, told the committee that the insurance industry says 
that this is not health care reform, but insurance reform and 
that making changes in the insurance industry does not give cost 
containment. Passing SB 134 would help with cost containment. 
She mentioned that using a referral service would not be 
prevented, but the disclosure would put a "chilling" effect on 
referrals that were made for purposes other than in the best 
interest of the patient. EXHIBIT 18 (out of sequence in minutes) 

Doug Campbell, Montana Senior Citizens Association, Missoula, 
told· the committee that any step that would help regain control 
of the ever-rising costs of health care is a good bill. 

{Tape: ~; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 540; Comments: NA.} 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Ward Shanahan, lawyer, Past President of the State Bar of 
Montana, Futuredontics. EXHIBITS 2, 3 and 4 
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{Tape: 1; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 00; Comments: NA.} 

Tom Ebzery, Attorney in Billings, representing the Montana 
Association of Physicians, described a service that maintained a 
1-800 number for people to call in emergencies and they would be 
connected with members of that association. It is not a referral 
service but they' would fall within the provisions. 

Charles Walk, Executive Director of the Montana Newspaper 
Association, stated that he was in opposition of the bill, 
particularly section three, from the standpoint of the invasion 
of commercial speech by attempting to control and/or restrict 
advertising. 

Jerry Loendorf, Montana Medical Association, explained that he 
did not agree to the proposed amendment that would take out the 
ability of one health care provider to refer a patient to another 
health care provider within a group practice. 

Mike Voeller, Lee Newspapers of Montana, agreed with the 
testimony given by Mr. Walk and said that it was an unwarranted 
attack on free speech. 

Informational Testimony: None 

{Tape: 1; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 255; C01lIIlIents: NA.} 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. BRUCE SIMON asked Mr. Walk if someone was required to be 
truthful when advertising. He replied that he hoped so, but it 
wasn't necessary and they weren't always truthful. 

REP. SIMON asked if it would be false advertising if a person 
were to take out an ad that said that they were no more or no 
less qualified than another practitioner when, in fact, they 
might not hold the qualifications of other practitioners, and if 
so this bill might be requiring false advertising. 

Mr. Walk replied that it could be an interpretation of the bill. 

REP. SIMON inquired under what authority could the administrative 
penalties be administered to a person who is operating a referral 
service. 

SEN. KLAMPE answered that each individual appropriate board would 
have that authority with the passage of SB 134. 

REP. SIMON asked how the board would enforce the administrative 
penalties. 

Mr. Erler answered that they would require that out-of-state and 
Montana referral services register and agree to the advertising 
rules. 
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REP. SIMON asked if a clinic that was joined with a hospital 
wanted to refer a patient, would they have to go through the 
disclosure process. 

SEN. KLAMPE stated that it was not the intent of the bill to 
limit that interaction, but more to target the out-of-state 
institutions. He added that the emphasis was on a for-profit 
business that exists solely for a referral, not physicians 
services. 

REP. LOREN SOFT asked for clarification as to what the problem 
was and what was the cost containment. 

Mr. Erler said that a patient has a third party who is screening 
doctors for them but, in reality, the service is screening the 
patient and that is deceptive advertising. The costs would be 
lowered by reducing the over-prescribing of treatments that are 
unnecessary. 

SEN. KLAMPE added that the first section of the bill dealt with 
cost containment and the fact that there are too many referrals 
and patients being seen too many times, which run up the cost of 
health care. 

{Tape: ~; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 675; Comments: NA.} 

REP. DEB KOTTEL explained that the Federal Trade Commission 
regulates commercial speech, which can be misleading and to 
protect the public interest. 

Mr. Shanahan said that his amendment would state that these 
people were qualified to register with the service and they are 
licensed to practice where they reside. It is not giving them 
license to lie. 

REP. KEN WENNEMAR asked if he felt it was the responsibility of 
the referral service to inform the public that they are a for­
profit organization. Mr. Shanahan had no objection saying that 
the person paid a fee for the service but they also want to say 
they are qualified people. 

REP. SIMON asked Mr. Erler if the Board of Dentistry would pursue 
action against the dentist who was displaying unprofessional 
conduct and was providing services that the patients did not 
need. Mr. Erler said that he did not think that it would be 
pursued because they did not have the time or the staff. 

REP. SIMON asked the sponsor to clarify subsection (5) on page 
two. 

{Tape: 2; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 00; Comments: NA.} 

SEN. KLAMPE explained that it was an amendment that came from the 
Montana Medical Association. They were concerned if someone 
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owned stock, if they would" still have to disclose information 
about that financial interest and presently do not. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. KLAMPE stated that he was a proponent of incremental health 
care reform. The issue that is brought forth in SB 134 is not a 
big problem in Montana right now and what they are trying to do 
is look ahead to prevent the problem from escalating. The Board 
of Dentistry cannot control the advertisers, but they can control 
the dentists who advertise with them. 

{Tape: 2; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 230; Cormnents: NA.} 

HEARING ON SB 401 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SEN. CHRIS CHRISTlAENS, SD 23, Great Falls, stated that this was 
a bill asking that mortuary personnel receive information 
regarding an infectious disease of a deceased person and may not 
disclose this information except for purposes related directly to 
the preparation and disposition of the dead body. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Sue Weingartner, Montana Funeral Director's Association, said 
that this was a concern of the members and they support the bill. 

Shawn Brooke, Retz Funeral Home, Helena, stated that SB 401 would 
help guard against the transmission of deadly diseases. 

Tim Bergstrom, Montana Fireman's Association, explained that the 
other areas of medical professions have been covered and the 
coroners need protection too. 

Opponents' Testimony: None 

Informational Testimony: None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. DEB KOTTEL asked what the penalty would be if the mortuary 
personnel should disclose information in violation of the 
statute. 

SEN. CHRISTlAENS explained that the penalties are listed in 50-
16-704 of the MCA. It is considered a misdemeanor and upon 
conviction shall be fined not less than $500 or more than 
$10,000; with prison time not less than three months or more than 
one year or both. 
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REP. KOTTEL questioned why a bill like this was necessary and how 
infectious disease could be spread when mortuary personnel were 
supposed to be using universal precautions on all bodies. . . 

Mr. Brooke explained that the mortician's job was to remove the 
blood and body fluids and replace them with embalming fluid. He 
stated that if the personnel knew there was a body with an 
infectious disease they might take extra precautions rather than 
just the normal precautions with a regular body. 

REP. KOTTEL asked if the information given would ever prompt the 
refusal of an infected body. 

Mr. Brooke said that their home has never turned anyone down 
because of their illnesses and it is unethical. That situation 
would be dealt with professionally. 

REP. LOREN SOFT inquired if there has been a law dealing with the 
notification of infectious diseases and has this come about 
because of the AIDS epidemic and hepatitis. Mr. Brooke said that 
Kentucky has such a law, which became effective in c.1989. The 
original idea may have been for the AIDS epidemic but many 
morticians are concerned about diseases that AIDS patients may 
harbor such as hepatitis B which is much more contagious and 
infectious than AIDS. 

REP. CAROLYN SQUIRES asked if they did the injections to protect 
themselves against them. 

Mr. Brooke replied that they did but there are some other strains 
that they do not have vaccines against. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. CHRISTIAENS mentioned that this bill was requested via a 
letter to the attorney general. There was a concern mainly about 
the hepatitis strains that can stay active for 15 days, even in 
dry blood. 

(Tape: 2; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 680; Comments: NA.) 

HEARING ON SB 209 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SEN. CHUCK SWYSGOOD, SD 17, Dillon, opened by saying that SB 209 
introduced Montana's welfare reform plan which is called Families 
Achieving Independence in Montana (FAIM). The federal welfare 
system has become inefficient and fails to foster fundamental 
American values relating to work, families, individual 
responsibilities, and self-sufficiency. The governor mandated 
that the director of Social and Rehabilitation Services (SRS) 
appoint a 23-member council that represents a bipartisan cross 
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section of Montanans interested in welfare reform and serves at 
the pleasure of the governor. 

In April 1994, Montana submitted a proposal to resign the Aid to 
Families with Dependent Children (AFDC) program and replace it 
with FAIM. The focus would switch from a check-receiving program 
to one that focqses on achieving economic independence. Welfare 
is only a temporary solution to economic difficulties. and 
applicants of public assistance need to know that the purpose of 
the services is to promote self-sufficiency, not simply to 
provide welfare benefits. The most apparent deficiencies of the 
current system is its complexity that places a burden on agency 
staff and persons in need of service. 

Currently, persons on AFDC receive full Medicaid coverage. Work 
needs to be more rewarding than welfare and a basic Medicaid 
package will now be offered through AFDC related adults. There 
are no changes proposed under the current welfare reform package 
in service coverage available for children, pregnant women, the 
elderly or the disabled. The welfare reform package cannot cost 
more than the current program. There are three components to the 
package. 

{Tape: 2; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 00; Comments: NA.} 

The first is the JOBS supplement program that is for families who 
have a job available to them. They would receive full medical 
assistance for children, basic medical assistance for the adults, 
food stamps and enhanced child support. It allows low income 
families the ability to maintain their jobs by providing the 
necessary supportive services. The second part of the plan is 
the Pathways plan, which is for families who need monthly income 
support while finding alternatives to public assistance. 
Participation is time-limited to two years for single parent 
households and 18 months for the two parent households. The 
third is the Monthly Cash Assistance program where the adults 
must perform community service in addition to completing the 
Family Investment Agreement. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Peter Blouke, Director of SRS, reiterated that the participation 
of a broad spectrum of people was involved in the process of 
developing this program and he supported the bill. 

Bob Torres, Montana Chapter of the National Association of Social 
Workers, commended the work on the welfare reform program. He 
said that there are some individuals who are never going to be 
employable due to a handicap or disability or limitation that 
prevents them from being employable. This bill would provide for 
community service, which would be a positive thing for these 
individuals to contribute back to the community for the services 
they are receiving. 
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Laurie Koutnik, Executive Director of the Christian Coalition of 
Montana. EXHIBIT 5 

Janice Lundeen, public assistance recipient, gave an account of 
her history of domestic violence and hardship that brought her 
family to the welfare system and then ultimately how with public 
assistance she was able to work and provide for her family and 
bring them up to a level where she can provide for her family's 
needs. She presented a graph of a survey she conducted in 
January of this year and explained who the graph was targeted to 
and what the data represented. EXHIBIT 6 

Jean McDonald, Public Policy Intern, Mental Health Association of 
Montana, supports the concept of welfare reform but urged the 
consideration of proposals for procedural changes. Many AFDC 
recipients would be eligible for social security benefits because 
of mental illness. Eligibility should be determined during the 
initial stages of the intake process, not after a person has 
tried to succeed in the community service programs and failed. 

{Tape: 2; Side: B; Approx. Count:er: sui; Comment:s: NA.} 

Donetta Klein, for.mer welfare recipient, Supervisor of Case 
Management Services with Missoula JOBS Program. EXHIBIT 7 

Helen Lindsey, welfare recipient, told the committee her story of 
leaving an abusive home and how she came to be on the welfare 
system. She emphasized that there was not enough time allowed to 
pursue the education needed to obtain a higher paying position. 

Kate Cholewa, Montana Women's Lobby and the Human Services 
Foundation. EXHIBIT 8 

(Tape: 3; Side: A; Approx. Count:er: 35; Comment:s: Test:imony start:ed at: the end 
of tape 2 and ran through t:o tape 3.) 

Sharon Hoff, Montana Catholic Conference. EXHIBIT 9 

Judy Smith, JOBS Operator, Governor's Task Force for Welfare 
Refor.m. EXHIBIT 10 

David Hemion, Montana Association of Churches. EXHIBIT 11 

{Tape: 3; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 400; Comments: NA.} 

Shannon Parker, JOBS Program, Missoula, is in support of the 
incentive that SB 209 provides and recidivism it addresses. She 
was in favor of the waiver of the 100-hour per month rule as it 
will help self-sufficiency. The extended medical and child care 
benefits are good for people in transition from being unemployed 
to being employed when a safety net is needed. She opposed the 
time limits imposed on the recipients. 

950308HU.HMl 
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Marsha Gummer, General Project Director, Tri-County Advocacy 
Council, Governor's Welfare Advisory Council, Havre, voiced her 
concern regarding domestic abuse and the homeless population in 
Montana. She felt there were too many time limits placed on 
these people. 

Crystal Laufer, ,Tri-County Advocacy Council, Havre, reiterated 
the concerns of Ms. Gummer. 

Letia Myers, Tri-county Advocacy Council, Havre, also reiterated 
the need to extend the time limits for the homeless and the 
abused. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

Sami Valez, former welfare recipient, Missoula, stated the 
benefits and importance of pursuing a college degree. She listed 
wage averages between persons of varying educations. She opposed 
SB 209 because of the time limits. 

Milissa Loucks, Project Uplift, Great Falls. EXHIBIT 12 

{Tape: 3; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 30; Comments: Testimony started at the end 
of side A and ran through to side Bo} 

Tammie Huttinger, Project Uplift, Great Falls. EXHIBIT 13 

Mary Alice Cook, Advocates for Montana's Children. EXHIBIT 14 

Doug Rands, welfare recipient, Helena. EXHIBIT 15 

Debbie Miner, Project Uplift, Great Falls. EXHIBIT 16 

Kelly Miller submitted written testimony. EXHIBIT 17 

Informational Testimony: None 

{Tape: 3; Side: B; Approx. Counter: 380; COlIIIIIents: NA.} 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. CAROLYN SQUIRES asked what would happen to the individual at 
the end of the program, and would the community service be 
meaningful. 

Mr. Blouke stated that it was the intent not to make a "one size 
fits all" welfare package, but to allow flexibility to reflect 
the values of the community. Post-secondary education is an 
option and each community decides for itself what would be best 
for the recipients. The community service program is used to 
install the feeling of responsibility in the recipient to provide 
something in return for the benefits. There needed to be a 
safety net so that the costs aren't shifted to the local level. 

950308HU.HM1 
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REP. SQUIRES reiterated that continuing education was an option 
and that these recipients were in a transitional program. She 
asked when the child care would be provided to two-parent 
families. 

Mr. Blouke replied that one of the key components of welfare 
reform is the development of the family investment agreement. It 
is determined then what the individual needs to move them off the 
system and what the responsibilities of the state are. It is at 
this time that the need of child care is determined on a case-by­
case basis. 

REP. SQUIRES voiced her concern when a chemical dependency or 
abusive problem would prohibit one of the parents from providing 
adequate child care. 

Mr. Blouke reassured her that although some mistakes were 
inevitable, that they would try to make allowances in that kind 
of situation and involve the family in the decision-making 
process. 

REP. SQUIRES asked for clarification as to who was responsible 
for what, regarding the community services program section on 
page five of the bill and what age is a child of very young age 
as described on page 16. 

Penny Robbe, SRS, explained that in most cases it is the parent 
or the adult whose needs are included in the AFDC grant. SRS 
defines a child of very young age as being under the age of one. 

REP. SQUIRES asked if these recipients who are being instructed 
are being covered under Worker's Compensation. 

Mr. Blouke explained that it was an issue that was not quite 
worked out yet because they are not volunteers or contract 
workers but they are being paid. Most businesses would have 
coverage anyway. 

{Tape: 4; Side: A; Approx. Counter: 00; Comments: NA.} 

It may be a cloudy issue right now but it would not be a critical 
issue before the legislature comes back in two years. 

REP. TONI HAGENER wanted to know what kind or quality of child 
care is being referred to. 

Ms. Robbe said that the state must ensure that people who are 
taking their vouchers are legally operating under the state rules 
and must be registered and meet the health and safety 
requirements. 

REP. HAGENER asked for the specifics regarding community service. 

950308HU.HMl 
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Mr. Blouke said that the state will assume the responsibility to 
put the community service programs together in such a way that it 
won't create an unfunded mandate on the counties. There are 
still some issues that will need ·to be worked out. 

REP. HAGENER expressed her concern about where jobs would be 
found in rural qreas that may not have much to offer. 

Mr. Blouke recognized that the resources of the state vary 
considerably and an exemption will be made if work cannot be 
found. It is the hope and expectation of the department that 
communities will develop appropriate and meaningful community 
services. 

REP. HAGENER said that persons in continuing education were 
concerned about the two year limitation and are they going to be 
given credit for that training time and will they get an 
extension to be able to complete their work. She also asked what 
the responsibilities of the counties would be. 

Mr. Blouke explained that they could be in the Pathways program 
for two years and after that they must perform community service. 
Education could be considered a community service obligation. He 
said that all the programs that are involved in human service 
will come together as a community and decide what is an 
appropriate community service. 

REP. KEN WENNEMAR questioned the right of the department to make 
a ruling on the degree of kinship as described on page 13. 

Ms. Robbe stated that SRS does not intend to redefine the federal 
regulation on degree of kinship. The section was put in so there 
would not be a misunderstanding in terms of the AFDC program 
being a demonstration project. 

REP. LIZ SMITH asked about the pilot program that she had been 
hearing rumors about and what were they being trained for. 

Mr. Blouke thought that it was a teen parent program that she was 
referring to and it is not welfare reform. That is a collective 
interagency program that focuses on teen parenting. The training 
of individuals in care taking could be considered a potential 
community service under certain circumstances. 

REP. L. SMITH thought the recipients of benefits might share 
child care if given the appropriate training. 

Mr. Blouke said that one of the most expensive components was the 
expansion of child care and the fiscal note reflects that. 
Cooperative child care was being given consideration where 
recipients who were obligated to perform community service would 
be trained in child care and then take care of the children so 
others could be trained. The federal government does not allow 
that so it is no longer an option. 

950308HU.HM1 
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REP. BONNIE MARTINEZ asked how the program would be different 
than World of Worth jobs other than the community service. 

Mr. Blouke explained that FAIM is dealing with the welfare system 
as it is now with some clear time limits. Resources have been 
put at the front end to prevent people from getting on welfare in 
the first place., The system had to be simplified in many areas. 

REP. MARTINEZ asked how much success has JOBS has and was the 
FAIM coordinator called in on the advisory committee. 

Mr. Blouke answered that success in the sense of people moving on 
reported at 26%. He explained that the committee was comprised 
of many directors and workers in all areas. These people went 
back to their areas and solicited input from all the welfare 
offices in their region. There was feedback and compromises at 
every stage of the process from all fields. 

REP. DEB KOTTEL asked if Mr. Blouke would object to an amendme~t 
that would add homelessness and victims of domestic violence to 
the exemptions list in the new section five. He said he wouldn't 
have a strong objection to it but it would be difficult to define 
the degree of abuse. Ms. Robbe stated that what SRS has agreed 
to is that those exemptions would be considered in the rules 
process because they are not sure what the appropriate time frame 
is right now. 

REP. KOTTEL stated that she didn't see any difference between 
those two exemptions and the others that were listed in that 
section. 

Mr. Blouke looked further at the wording in section five and 
decided that there would not be any real problem adding the two 
criterion in question. 

REP. KOTTEL asked what the response would be to an amendment 
regarding equal weight for guaranteed child care for post­
secondary training as for those who are on the JOBS. 

Mr. Blouk0 stated that child care will be provided during the 
Pathways program. If the community decides that post secondary 
education is an appropriate community service then child care 
would also be provided. Ms. Robbe said that if SRS puts in post 
secondary education as an acceptable family investment agreement 
activity, they must and will guarantee the child care. 

REP. KOTTEL asked if they would put it in the bill so it woule 
read that making sufficient progress in a post-secondary program 
can be considered by a community as community service. Mr. 
Blouke stated that they would agree to that. 

{Tape: 4; Side: B; Approx. Count:er: 00; Comment:s: NA.} 
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A two-parent family has a better chance of getting off welfare 
than a single parent family. The time limits given were the 
recommendation of the advisory committee. 

REP. BILL CAREY mentioned that he thought SRS had a request for 
an appropriation to have a legal services corporation assist 
people through the administrative maze. Mr. Blouke replied that 
there was a budget to help AFDC clients get on Social. Security 
Insurance. That is sometimes a long drawn out process. 

REP. L. SMITH asked if Pathways was a graduated process and what 
was the incentive to move on. 

Mr. Blouke said that there was a sliding scale. Ms. Robbe stated 
that there were a lot of incentives throughout the program to 
help keep people from failing and to offer them growth. If a 
recipient's income exceeded the eligibility guidelines, there 
would then be a year's worth of extended services. 

REP. LOREN SOFT brought up the concern of whether the system is 
on track with the timetable that was set up. Mr. Blouke said 
yes, they were on track. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

SEN. SWYSGOOD wanted to impress upon the committee the fragile 
nature of the whole program and the hard work that went into it 
by all parties. SB 209 encourages and not discourages people 
from becoming self sufficient. It would provide the department 
with the flexibility to address these issues and respond to them. 
He said he was opposed to amending the time limits and there were 
enough safety nets to protect the recipients. 

950308HU.HM1 
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ADJOURNMENT 

ME , Chairma 

Ih~~-< 
ANDREA SMALL, Recording Secretary 
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EXHIBIT I --:---:------
DATE "?/g/ '15 
58 '2 at 

Amendments to Senate Bill No. 134 
Third Reading Copy 

Requested by Sen. Terry Klampe 
For the committee on Human services and Aging 

Prepared by' Susan B. Fox 
March 6, 1995 

1. Page 1, line 22. 
strike: "SUBSECTIONS" 
Insert: "subsection" 
strike: "AND (5)" 

2. Page 2, lines 3 through 5. 
Following: "(4)" on line 3 
strike: the remainder of line 3 through "..La" on line 5 

1 SB013403.asf 



EXHlB1T_-,-'J.. ____ _ 
DATE __ 7...L..(";;"~.4-/ ~q _5 __ 
SB_....:..I..::..~_tfL-_--

STATEMENT IN OPPOSITION TO SB 134 

Introduced by Klampe 

Room 104 3: OOpm l'lednesday March &th 

Mr. Chairman and members of the House Committee on Human 
Services and Aging: 

I 

My name is Ward Shanahan, I'm a lawyer who has been practicing 
in Helena for almost 37 years. I'm a Past President of the State 
Bar of Montana. I've told you these things because I want you to 
know that I have a special perspective on Senate Bill 134. 

Today I'm representing Futuredontics Inc. a medical-dental 
referral service with offices in Santa Monica California. 
Futuredontics service will be adversely affected by SB 134. In fact 
the bill would make the service essentially useless to doctors and 
dentists to whom it would otherwise be a benefit. Not for what 
Futuredontics is doing, but for what the bill would require Montana 
doctors, dentists and other health care professionals to say about 
themselves. 

Senate Bill 134 is a wolf in sheep's clothing. It's being 
represented to you as a bill necessary to protect the public 
health. In fact it's just a professional "protectionist" measure 
designed to reduce competition. Let me explain, by using an example 
from my own profession experience: 

Traditionally, lawyers and their professional associations had 
"ethical" rules which prevented them from advertising their 
services except through certain formal means, like business cards 
and IIlawyers listsll there were strict rules as to what could or 
could not be said. The justification for this was that it was 
"unseemly" for the exalted profession of the law to "stoop" to the 
kind of methods employed by common tradesmen and peddlers. There 
was also a concern about "misrepresentation and false advertising" 

You'll see similar kinds of things in SB 134 starting with the 
STATEMENT OF INTENT ON PAGE 1 AT LINES 16 AND 17. PLEASE NOTE, THIS 
BILL WILL MAKE A NEW LAW IT ISN'T AN AMENDMENT OF ANY PREVIOUS 
LICENSING STATUTE. the "GUTS" of the bill appear on Page 2 in 
section 3, where it says simply that any person who advertises in 
a "referral service" like Futuredontics must disclose that they 
paid a fee to be listed. Is anyone in doubt that people pay for 
advertising? Why should health care professionals be treated 
specially? Next, section 3 says on line 30 that the advertising 
professiona 1 has to say that he or she II is no more or less 
qualified" than somebody who didn't use the service. What's the use 
of using a referral service if you have to claim that nobody should 
really seek you out? Why does a licensing board have to make rules 
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about this? Why is the public health adversely affected? All of the 
people listed by Futuredontics are licensed professional who have 
taken the proper tests and have the proper educational background. 
You can see from the handout that many of them are young people, 
just "starting out". (See Handout-) . 

Several years ago, the legal profession was challenged in 
court for this same sort of tactic. It occurred in a case called 
Bates & O'Steen v. State Bar of Arizona 433 U.S. 350'(1977). Two 
young lawyers John Bates and Van O'Steen placed an AD in a loc-l 
newspaper for their legal "clinic" for low income l)eople. 'l'h· 
stated that they were offering their services for "reasonable fees ,I 

and listed their fees for services like uncontested divorces, 
adoptions, simple bankruptcies, and changes of name. The Ariz. l 

Supreme Court rej ected these young lawyers claims that the bur 
Association Ethics Rule violated the Sherman Anti-trust Act by 
limiting competition and infringed on their rights of Free Speech 
under the First Amendment. 

The case went to the Supreme court of the united states whicn 
held that although there wasn't a clear violation of the Sherman 
Anti-trust Act by Bar Association Rules, "commercial speech" cr 
(advertising) which serves societal interests in assuring informed 
and reliable decision making is entitled to First Amendment 
protection. The justifications advanced by the Bar Association were 
held to be inadequate to support suppression of all advertising by 
attorneys. The court noted the "protectionist" origins of these 
rules. 

Now let's go back and look at SB 134 on Page 2 beginning on 
line 27 " ... SHALL disclose to a prospective patient at the point of 
initial contact and in subsequent contacts by any means of 
communication, including advertising, that the licensed HEALTH CARE 
PROVIDER ... etc. ". Let's ask a question at this point, does the bill 
require the local doctor or dentist who doesn't advertise in a 
referral service to tell you that he or she has paid for an AD in 
the Yellow Pages? Or better yet do they have to tell you in the 
Yellow Pages that they are (as it says on Page 2 line 30 "no more 
or less qualified" than somebody Hho does advertise? Does this mean 
an orthopedic Surgeon is no more qualified than a Family 
Practitioner? Where's the general protection for the public, if 
this "regulation of advertising" is so necessary to protect your 
health? Isn't Senate Bill 134 just a "gimmick" intended to protect 
the local "Old boys (and girls) Club? 

The U.S. Supreme Court in the Bates & O'Steen case dealt with 
this problem. It recalled a case called Virginia Board of Pharmacy 
v Virginia Consumer Council 425 U.S. 748, where it held that 
truthful advertising by a pharmacist about his services was 
"protected commercial speech". So in the Bates & O'Steen case, it 
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EXHIBIT-:-_--=~~ __ 

DAT_E ~3_-..;;..1f_-.....:..9_=5_ 
1 L __ "'..;;;;.,:5..;,;:;"5;,.....;-.::1 3:::...4~_ 

said "commercial speech serves to inform the public of the 
availability, nature and prices of products and services, and thus 
performs an indispensable role in the allocation of resources in a 
free enterprise system." In short said the court, "such speech 
serves individual and sO,cietal interests in assuring informed and 
reliable decisionmaking." The belief that lawyers are somehow 
"above" trades and other commerce was held to be an anachronism. 

Is advertising your availability to render service as a HEALTH 
CARE PROFESSIONAL in a referral service, inherently misleading, so 
as to require "control" of advertising by a bureaucracy? What's so 
different about it? If the advertising is a routine listing of your 
location, telephone number and specialty rating just like the ones 
in the Yellow Pages, it's simply not misleading. Please look at 
some local examples from the Helena phone book (See Handouts). Why 
is a referral service to be treated differently? Why should a 
legitimate business be branded as "suspect" and its business 
destroyed by disclaimers? 

PLEASE "DO NOT CONCUR IN" SENATE BILL 134. 

Ward Shanahan 
Attorney 
33 South Last Chance Gulch 
P.O. Box 1715 
Helena, Montana 59624 
Tel: 406 442 8560 
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DIPLOMATE. AMERICAN BOARD OF FAMILY 
PRACTICE 

ASSOCIATE OF FAMILY PRACTICE CENHR 
Of HH£HA. HAWKINs.LINOSTROM ClINIC PC 

405 Saddle Dr ······_···_···············_·442-0120 
Res . __ .--_ ...•• - •..•..•.•.....••..• - 443-1131 
24 Hour Ans Serv ................... _ ... 442-0120 

;'1!~~~5i~i!~i!!:!::.:::J BEHLMER STEPHEN D MO '.~ 
: Dermatology,Oiseases & Surgery 01 SIm : ~ 

r.~"~,,~.,,.,~'t'-I,,~Rf.I .. '-~rtl~~IIliJ~IW~~~~~~Il1 1/ ELENr\ (COli t 'd) Board Certllied In Dermatology ,~ HELENA FOOT CUNIC 24 E 16 5t ..... _ .... 442-4902 50 S last Chance Gulcll·_ ........ · .. _ .... - .. 442-3534 Po 
ltiIlIaQ*IiI,jii'illiIZ.w!U:l~lIiIlillllilllilllSl.ra.I1l~d;,..~l!iJtt.I~IitI!~~iIq Plcll$<! Sec Ad,wtisement Tllis Patte BEUIN BRUCE 0 MO FACS '.:ii 

HELENA FOOT SPECIAUSTS Ul N lalt Chance Gulcll ....................... 443-1910 i 
900 N Montana Av .. - .......................... 442-8111 PlellSe St-e .. \d\'crtiscment Puge 179 (1 

Plense Sec Ad\'ertisemen t This Page BURKHOlDER JAMES N ~ 

WE PARTICIPATE IN 
BLUE CROSS/BLUE SHIELD 

& MEDICARE/MEDICAID 
449-7323 

1800 11th Avenue· Helena 

Smith Cleveland C 1StJO 11 Av ........ _ ... -. 449· 7323 

Phj~icjans .• ~ •• ~~rgeorisrQ~p.M~·.·· •• ··\ 
i Referral).;.../: .... /3 ..... ·i 

See Physicians' & Surgeons' Referral & 
Information 

GUlDfS 
ARRANGW B~ 
MEDICAL 
PRACTICE 
fOLLOW THIS 
CLASSIflCA nON. 

~/~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ PhYSiCiat1S&SqrgeqijsH".Q. yi 
CAPITAL FOOT CLINIC,:tMedicallii .. >;i.»·; 

~ 
PETER A. FREUND, D.P.M. 

.. Board Certified Surgeon .• 
D,plomate, American Board Of POdia/fie Surgery 

P,utJclpafrng Pflys/CIJn of Blue Cross/BJue ShIeld & MedIcare 

• ~'!~n .. ~~·I·}.;r.:.':7=11 
c.J 

Emergency Care OrthotIc Supports 
Surgery of the Foot 

• Broken Bones I Sprains I Torn Ligaments' Gait Correction 
• Bunions' Corns· Warls" Fungus or Ingrown Toenails 
• Arch & Inslep • Skin Problems' DIabetiC & General Foot Care 

443-3100 GI·,·.~·.t. _ ~ 2225 11th Ave. Suite 22 Helena, MT 59601 
·~cro" Irecr, it., OVERLAND EXPRESS RESTAURANT-

BOULDER·BASIN 

ELKHORN MOUNTAIN HEALTH SERVICES 
R.I.!. SHEPARD. M.D . 
J.N. BURKHOLDER, M.D. 
R.P. SARGENT. M.D. 
lORI LAGERQUIST, PA.·C 
D.W. LECHNER. M.D. 

3015 Eider Boulder ...................... 225-4201 
2~ Hour Number ............. _ ............. 225-4201 

HELE.'>:·l 

ALlEY-HAY ROBYN MD 
%0 Nann Montana ._ ............. _ ......... - 449-2238 

Please SC'e Ad"ertisement Page 17S 

:"':::========::~~~~~~~~~~~~:J~ ASSOCIATED DERMATOLOGY (}F HElENA 
". HELENA FOOT ·CLINIC~ Physicla~$f$~rgeonsrDlD.·· 'Certified American Board of Dermatology" 

Referral·Y)·< ....•• . Re~~~t~~~~fvseessu~~eeri·:k~~~~O~!ers 
M P HAMILL DPM Evaluation Of Skin Cancer & Skin Diseases 

See Physicians' & Surgeons' Referral & 

24 EAST 16th ST. 
442·4902 

Participating Physician of BetBs 
• General Podiatry 
• Bunions 
• Hammertoes 
• Corns/Callouses 
• Orthotics 
• Diabetics 

• tngrown Nails 
• Warts 
• Bone Spurs/Heel 

Spurs 
• Sports MediCine 

Inlormation 

Physicians & Surgeons, D,P.M. 
(Podiatric) . . ....... . 

IIFI.E.V~\ 

CAPITAL FOOT ClINIC 
2215 11th Ave Su,te n Helena ............. - 443-3100 

Please See Ad,'erti.sement This P'lge 

Family Foot Clinic 1StJO 11 Av ... --..... 449· 7323 
Ph'usc St..., Advertisemcnt This Plige 

FREUND PETER A 222511 Av .... - .... - 443-3100 

Stephen O. Behlmer, M.D. 
Member American Academy Of Facial 

_~~c.&'.Il.~~~.s~:~e Su~e_rr.._ 

Jeffry A. Goldes, M.D. 
American Society Of Dermatopathology 

!!.II~~~m~ric3~.A~~d~rl1J.o.f.ller!O_at.~I~~y' 

442-3534 
50 S. ust Chance Gulch 

Guardian Building 

FAMILY & OBSTETRICS PRACTICE 
BOARD CERTIFIED IN rAMIL Y PRACTICE· ~ r.; 

FAMILY HEALTH CLINIC OF HELENA 
820 N Montana Av ..... _ ................... 442-3300 

BUSWEll RICHARD S MD PC 
Pe-:liatnc & Adult Asthma & Allergy 
Certified American Board Of Allergy & Immunology 
fellow AmeflQn Acacemy Of AII<f9Y & Immunology 
1600 Winne Av .. -_ ........................ 442-05 

c:~~~~~7:E~d\ ClII ......... _ ............... 442'051 
Internal Mt:dlCine ri 
I Medical Par, Dr ........................ _ ... - 442-6969 
II No An\wer Clil .................. - ............. 442'7094 

J:.i:~,.~~:~t~r:t~·~t~.~~~ .. - .. - .......... 443-l1~' 
ilrthOpedlC Surgery 
1 !.\/Oical Par, Dr .• - .............. - .......... 442-4 

Chamberlin Wayne MD PC J} 
Anestt:eslol09Y ~ 
1 ~.\/(j'QI ParlOr _ .............. _ .... _-.- 443·l5)t 

CHIGHTON JAMES W MD J 
820 N Montana .. - ............ _ ........ _ ...... 442-3~ 

PIt·I.,e &.., AJ U/I Ol'po>ile Pilge Ii 
CHILDREN'S CLINIC 33011 Av ............. 443-3' 

Plellse &:c Ad on Oppo,;ile Page . 

CLEVELAND JOSEPH C 
SS4 W BrC3dwjY MIssoula .................... 728-4S! 

Curtis Nanci'Ames MD Psychiatry j' 
50S last Chance Guidi S"te 5 Helena "'-'" 444' 
Or Cllt .... ·_ .. ·_-............ ··· ...... 1·800·717· ~ 

DONALDSON PAUL S ~ 

FAMILY PRACTICE ~ 
.~ 

DIPLOMATE. AMERICAN BOARD Of FAMilY. 
PRACTICE ' 

FELLOW. AMERtCAN ACADEMY fAMILY 
PHYSICIANS ,. 

ASSOCIAl£ OF f AMIL Y PRACTICE CENTER 
HELENA. HAWKINS·l\tWSTROM ClINIC 

405 S:J(idle Dr --....... _ .................. 442-0 
Res .... _ .................................... 443 -1Q 
14 Hour ~n\5<fv ........... _ .............. 442::91 

~ 

(Continued Nt'" PJfjc) , ,~ 

i 
Convenlence'minded shoppers Ii!!! 

• Pediatric Foot & 
Gait Problems ..... 

it Quick and easy to use ttY 
US WEST Direct Yellow Pages. j 
your Yellow Pages ad to work ~ 
you. • 

Hamill Maurice P 24 E 16 St _ .. _ ... _ .... 442'4902 ~ 

--------~ 



]:ll:l, \\'. ~1c~blJl)n, Jr., M.D. 
C~wncs • Gynccolc'gy • Inbtility 

Robert C. \Vhitesitt, M.D. 
Cb-o:t:riC5 • Diseascs o(Women & Children 

James D. Bozeman, D.O. 
O~[e~71:; • C;T'.ecology • Infcrtllity • Incontinence Therapy, 

, • Core 01 N:r.nd & • Colposcopy, 
Hysteroscopy, 

& laser Surgery 

.' High Rd ?-e-;p'::lrcy 
I;' Prj;-:-.cry C:'e 

lorWcmf;~ 

'. Infenilf!-f 
• laparoscopically 

Assisted Vaginal 
Hysterectomy 

Cere 
• Cor-cer Sc~ ..... ;r,g 

• Office loop 
Cone Biopsy 

• Vogincl S,~ 
Mer C·Se.::-;=n 

• Incontinence 
Therapy 

Sman Dit.:n",\.Hdl .. ms, M.S.~. Julic Grocppa, C.N.P. 

(e",:""" ~'.o;dwile OBiGYN Cer1J~ed Nur>e ?roditior.er 
Spe<iolizing in Women', Health Care I'reroolol C::re • W"" ~ ~"'Y Mana9tmenl 

f05lpat7-.." C"" • "'e~-'H"mon Gynecok:<;y 

\V1: \\i"ELCOME NE\V PATIENTS 

442.-1914 
-1-5 .\1EDICAL PARK DR. • SUITE A 

Health Care 
Dedicated to Making You 

Feel Like Family. 

PROvlDING 
Women's He:lhh Care Obstetrics 
Adolescent Care llhysic:ll Exams 

Nmv FMlILIES 
WELCO~IE 

820 :-.Ionh ,\Ionian:! A\'cnuc 

,James W, Crichton. ~f.D .• ]:lmoj. ,\Iahcr. M.D, 

Brian C. Weitz. M.D, • Jamie L \'Jnllorsscn, FNP.C 

8:30 am· 500 pm 
~ies Only 9.00 am • Noon 

442-3570 
If ~o Answer Call H2·i'094 

Donald D. Lasselle, M.D . 
.... ;.Imes E. Nickel, M.D. 

Fellows of The American College of Obstetrics/Gynecology 
Diplomats of The American Board of Obstetrics/Gynecology 

SPECIALIZING IN: 
• Family Attended Deliveries 
• Care Of Normal & High Risk Pregnancy 
• Cancer Screening 
• Infertility 
• Office Ultra Sound 
• Vaginal Birth After C-Section 
• Hysteroscopy & Laparoscopic Surgery 
• Mature Woman Care 
• Office Loop Cervical Biopsy 

HELENA WOi\:2N'S CLINIC 

443·3332 1111 NORTH RODNEY 
,"' ...•. : .... ':', ~.':'.': ;'" ~" .. ~.". ':', ,- ;. ,", ....... .. 
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1-

),.-yn Alley-lIay, MD 
L.chae1 S. lIay, ~ID 
>hstctrics / Gynecology 

GUIDES 
ARRANGED BY 
MEDICAL 
PRACTICE 
fOllOW THIS 
CLASSlfICA TION. 

Physicians &Surgtlons, M,D.Xi 
t {Medical} (Cont'd)> .....; 

JlELE,V.·\ (Cont'd) 

... As l'ltysicillllS, DONNEll ROBERT l MD -----~ 

(ful.E;l4.@IJ~m Ire speL'illli~e ill the care of 'WOIlleH of all ages. 

As J/us/wnd & Wife, 
i.. 1\'e care about patients as intli· ... iduals. - BOARD CERTIFlEO-

- MEDICAL ONCOLOGY -

.. 

.. 

;\s Pllrelll.~, 
Ire relate to the joy & (Uu'iety of pregll(!I\cy & birth. 

CANCER MEDICINE 
- HEMATOLOGY­

BLOOD DISEASES 
INTERNAL MEDICINE 

• Family Oricnted Birth bpcriencc 
• Women \ bjlll~ .: Gcncrailldlh Coneerus 
• Infertility & GY~ Sur~el)' 
• l'ltmound Illigh !{j,k Oh,lelries 
• Inl~)lHinlileC ThnJpy • Family Pl3nning 
• Cmcer &recning • Colu"oJlY & Office LEEI' 
• bpro~cupy. IIY,lero,copy & Laser Surgery 

449-2238 

ST. PETER'S COr,IMUNITY HOSPITAL 
2475 Broadway··· .............. ······ ...... 444-2381 

EDEN KENNETH V 
Internal Med,c,ne & GastroenterolO<JY 
III N last Chance Guldl ....................... 442-1994 

Eller Kent C MD Psychiatry 
50 S last ChJnce Gulch SUIte \ Helena ........ 444·2233 
Or Call ................................... 1·800' 717·6887 

Erickson Bruce L fAD 
D,seases & Surgery Of The Eye 
900 N Montana Av In Helena Helena .......... 443·0990 

Family Heallh Clinic Of Helena 
820 N Montana Av ..... - ......... -.-......... 442-3300 

['!e.J3e See Ad on Opposite i'.JIJe 

\Vomcn's 
IIealth 
Care 
Center 900 i'iorth ~lontana Ave Your own gOld mine - an ad in the 

US WEST Dired Yellow Pages. 

If You're Considering 

COSMETIC SURGERY 
Fur ~I) )"<:~r'. I)r. David .\. /loss has helped men .Illd women look ,lrld feci b<:tl<:r. 

I'''n~ Ih<: btl"l techniques in plastiC ,ur~<:ry, Dr It"" (;lrl Ill:lp rdin<: your f~cial and 
b"tiy appearance lO r(,'\'(:al a more .tlractlve you. lie and his siaff arc deoiclIeO W 

,er.-ing you r needs ;IrlO helpll1g to bring out your very best. 

EYELIDS· FACELIFT • F.\(Ei'EEL • :-';05E • EARS· BREA .. -;TS 
LIPOSL'CTION • ABDO'\!EN • FACIAL RECONSTRL'CTION 

L\ '!ember 
) 'ul"'rl< ~n '~ ... " I~ "I "1".1,(" ~",J 

./ H •• ,.I\\!!'\JII,Vt· 'H)rl'nH," !,"\ . 
Memher 

401 S. Alabama St. • Butte 

1-800-241-8840 
David A. Ross, I\I.D., F.A_C.S. 

Plastic Surgeon' Cosmetic &: Heconslrucljvc 

RA Y~10ND A. KAUF1'vfAN, 1\1.0. 
Bl).1rd Certified Anwric.1I1 1l1l,Hd of 

F..1cial Plastic Surgery 

Specializing ill surgenJ of tlIe 
face and neck 

202 South Montana • Butte 

782-0466 
1-800-637-1646 

42904 !, U S WEST O"Od 19'/~ 

IIELESA (Cont'J) 
Family Pradice Center Of Helena Hawkins' 

Lindstrom Clinic PC ~05 Saddle Dr ........ 442'0120 
PJea"e See Ad on Opposite l'.lge I 

FRITZ BLAYNE 
ELIGIBLE AMERICAN BOARD OF PEDIATRICS.' 

DISEASES OF INFANTS 
CHILDREN AND ADOLESCENTS 

HELENA PEDIATRIC CLINIC 
1m N "''''.tana Av _ .................. ·449-5563 
II NoAns.(j'Call .. ·--·-.......... ·: .... 442-7094 

GALT JOHN E 

GENERAL, THORACIC 
& VASCULAR SURGERY 

Certified American Board Of Surgery.Eligible' 
Winnie & ~OO Saddle Dr. 

400 Saddle Dr .... ----.-.-.... -.. 442-0099 
II No Ans .. er Call .--.......... - ...... 442-7094 

GOlDES JEFFRY A MD 
D(j'matcDatl'.;<Ogy·D,s~es & Surgery Of Sk,n 
Boara Cer1,f.l'J In Der;r.a:c1c.<JY n 
50 S lasl ChO'1Cf Guldl --............... - .... 442-3534 

GOODWIN REGINALD J 0 

FAMILY PRACTICE 
FAA. EXAMINING PHYSICIAN 

CLASS I. n & III fLIGHT PHYSICALS 
DtPLOIIATE. AMERICAN BOARD Of fAMILY 

FRACTICE 
fEllOW. AMERICAN A.C';OEMY fAMILY 

PHYSICIANS 
ASSOCIATE Of fAMILY PRACTICE CENTER OF . 

HELENA, HAWKINS·lINOSTROM CLINIC PC . 
405 Saodle Dr -------... --.. -.-. 442-0120 
Res ------.. -.-- 443-5455 
14 Hour Ans Serv -----.-- 442-0120 

GUNDERSEN ELIZABETH P 
CERTIFIED AMERICAN BOARD OF PEDIATRICS 

DISEASES OF INFANTS 

CHILDREN AND ADOLESCENTS 

HELENA PEDIATRIC CLINIC 

1121 Norm I.Icmana Av - ............. - ... 449-5563 
If No Answer wll .---...... - ...... - 442-7094 

HANSON HARRIS D , I 
Onhoped,e SlJ'jery 'i 
I MediQI Pan Dr .. __ .......... ---. 442-481 . 

HARPER WIWAM J 

GENERAL, THORACIC 

~ 
& VASCULAR SURGERY . 

Certified AmeTican Board Of Surgery 
Wlllltle & 400 Saddle [)r. 

400 S4dCle C< _.--_.-..... -- 442-0099 
II No Answer Call ._._ ........ --- 442-7094 

HARRISON V LEE 
Int,rnal M"lK.ne & Gcr,au,es 
121 N last O.anee Guld! ---- 442-1 

HAY MICHAEl S MD ?OIl North Mootaoa·- 449-2238 
PJe.lSe s.. ... Ad"ertisemenl This Pilge .J 

HEETDERKS DAVID B 
OTlM_w,e Sur:;ery . 
I Med,QI Park Dr ... ----.-.... --. 442-4811' 

(Continued Next Page) i 
'Tell bUSinesses you found their ad 1 
~,g:'~ us WEST 0"," Yellow J 
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GUIDES 
ARR~NGED BY 
MEDICAL 
PRACTlCE 
FOllOW THIS 
CLASSIFlCATIDN. ~ Richard 1. Hopkins, M.D., FAC.S., P.c.~;~! 

-, . . . • Small Incision Cataract Surgery with Implant': I 
}!.ye PhYSICla1l and Surgeon • Radial Keratoto~1V . 

• L1ser Surgery .1 . 
Certified by the American Board • Full Examination of the Eyc~f 

oifOplztha/JilO/ogy IItI • Treatment of Eye Diseases and Injuries I ! 
Medical Arts Block 443 4040 ~" 

121 North Last Chance Gulch -. q 

frill 
Montana Av ----------------------- 449-5563 

See Ad,"ertis('lllC:nl This 1.J,,~e 

DWIGHTR MD 

DWIGHT R. HIESTERMAN, 
M.D. 

• BOARD CERTIFIED INTERNAL MEDICINE 

19309 Av ---.-------------------------.-----

Tell and sell in the U S WEST Direct 

IlELEXA (Cont'd) 
HIRO STEPIlEN P 

554 W Broadway Missoula .----------------- 728-4558 
HIXON MICHAEL MD 

MICHAEL D. HIXON, M.D. 
BOARD CERTIFIED 

INTERNAL MEDICINE 
24 HOUR TELEPHONE NUMBER 

65 Medical Park Dr ----------------- 442-1231 

. HOPKINS RICHARD J 
121 N last Chance Guldl ----------------------- 443-4040 

Please See Ad\'ertiS('ment This Page 

(Continued Next Page) 

The US WEST Direct Yellow Pages 

opens doors to your business. 

~Fa· 
Healtl. 

I·~OF HelENA 
Pc. 

Clinic 
Rohm .\1 Shepard, .\1.0. 

James:-; Burkholder. ~ID. 

FA~nLY PRACTICE 
& OBSTETRICS 

Ri(hard P. Sugcnt. ~I.D 

Board Certified in Family Pr;)ctice David W. I.echner, M.D. 

442--3300 Ben I.. l.lndeman. P.A.-C 
820 NORTH ~10NT Ai'I A A VEi'lUE 

<@'BRUCE D. BEWN MD FACS 

Certllieri by Tile AlllenCJII BOJrri 
of Ophthalmology 

121 N Last Chance Gulch, Medical Ans Block 
Across from the Parrot On the Downtown Mall 

• Complete Eye Examinations 
• Contact lens Fitting 
• Medical & Surgical Treatment 
• Cataract & Implant Surgery 
• Small Incision Cataract Surgery 
• Argon & VAG laser Surgery 

Examinations Periormed by Physician 
Saturday Appoilltments Available 

Convenient Free Parking 

LOREN E. McKERROW, M.D. 
BOARD CERTIFIED OPHTHALMOLOGIST 
MEDICAL AND SURGICAL TREATMENT 

- GLAUCOMA - CATARACT & LENS IMPLANTS 
- LASER SURGERY - EYELID SURGERY 

COMPREHENSIVE OCULAR ELUfS & CARE 
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PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO SENATE BILL 134 

Amend Senate Bill 134 as follows: 

Page 2 Line 28 
strike: "at the p'oint of initial contact and in subsequent contacts 

by any means of communication, including" 
Insert: "in its advertising" 

Page 2 Line 29 
strike: "has paid a fee for the referral and that" 
Insert: "is licensed in the state of residence, and if" 

Page 2 Line 30 
strike: "no more or less qualified than" 
Insert: "a specialist, then name of the Board which certified the 

specialty and the". 

Page 3 Line 1 
strike: " " 
Insert: "must make the same disclosures, either in person or in any 

other advertising medium used by that person. 

AND AS AMENDED, BE CONCURRED IN! 

WAS\02~5w8S 



Mr. Chairman, members of the committee: 

EXHIBIT 5" ,­
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For the record, my name is Laurie Koutnik, Executive Director of Christian Coalition of Montana, 
our state's largest family advocacy organization. Welfare reform is a concern to us, and I rise in 
favor of SB 209 that Senator Swysgood has introduced today on behalf of the Governor. 

Our current welfare system penalizes work, discourages marriage, punishes the family, and 
consigns millions to hopeless, multi-generational poverty. It has enslaved the very people it 
promised to protect, and harmed those it had intended to help. Our current system is flawed 
because it fosters dependency rather then self-sufficiency. 

Never before has America been greater or it's financial resource larger, yet never before have our 
social pathologies been worse. Money is not the prescription here. There are limits to what the 
state can do and afford to do for its citizens. 

At this time, one out of eight children is being raised on government welfare through Aid For 
Dependent Children (AFDC). Thirteen percent of all American children are on AFDC. Much of 
this can be directly attributed to the collapse of the family structure that was designed to meet the 
financial, emotional, physical, and spiritual needs of children. We can no longer ignore or continue 
to prop up a program whose remedies have reached their limits. 

We applaud the efforts the Racicot administration has taken in pursuing welfare reform for 
Montana. Balancing needs, financial constraints, diverse opinions, and federal regulations is not an 
easy task. Obviously this proposal warrants our full consideration if the federal government has 
not found reason to deny this eight-year pilot program. 

The Families Achieving Independence In Montana (F-AIM) Project is an incentive program to 
encourage those needing assistance to become self-sufficient and responsible. By providing job 
training, child-care assistance, medical assistance and educational opportunities, the state allows 
for every need to be reasonably addressed. 

We would encourage the committee if possible, to treat single parent homes in the same manner 
as double parent homes by allowing both a two-year time limit. This would discourage break up 
of a marriage for further time consideration. We would ask also that secondary education be 
addressed to allow a sincere individual the opportunity to complete educational requirements, 
while keeping in mind what constitutes a reasonable educational opportunity. Limitations must be 
set to deter those who abuse the system. 

Although this measure has a substantial fiscal note, we view this as an investment in our future 
toward the elimination of future expenditures_ Pay now or pay later. 

It is our hope that one day, welfare will be a thing of the past as efforts from churches, 
communities, and civic organizations return to practical compassion in meeting the needs of those 
individuals in their midst. The clear goal should be to eliminate federal involvement in welfare and 
shift responsibility to private charities and the faith community. The people must assume 



this obligation and responsibility, not their government. But until then, effort in encouraging self­
sufficiency is necessary. Although this proposal may not be perfect, it is a start in program 
discovery as to what "will and won't" work. It is a step in the right direction and away from 
entitlement. 

Christian Coalition of Montana urges a "do pass" on SB209. Thank you. 

Submitted: 3/8/95 
Laurie Koutnik 
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FACT SHEET 

1. From 1977 to 1992, The poorest tenth of the population in the U. S. lost 20 % of its post-tax 
income. The top fifth gained 60 %, while the top one percent gained 135% (Cloward, 1994: 39*) 

2. America's wealth as measured by the gross national product (GNP) reached an all-time high in 
1990. Between 1979 and 1989, GNP grew by more than one-fourth but child poverty increased 
by 21 percent (Johnson, et. aI., 1991). 

3. The U.S. has one of the highest degrees of inequality in income distribution (Smeeding, 1990). 

4. Children in poverty have poor parents who are less able than other parents to fulfill their 
responsibilities because they have few economic, personal and social resources. The problems 
of children in poverty will not be met without addressing the needs of poor families 
(HungerWeb ). 

5. A Federal study in 1988 estimated there were only enough low-skill job openings in the nation 
to employ one out of six AFDC recipients who might be expected to work under the Family 
Support Act of 1988 (HungerWeb). 

6. One in five poor families with children cannot escape poverty even though the head of household 
works full-time throughout the year (Johnson, et. ai. 1991). 

7. Nearly two-thirds of all poor families with children spend more than half their income on 
housing (Johnson, et. ai. 1991). 

8. In Missoula, there is approximately a five-year waiting list for public housing. In Missoula 
County, less than 25% of 1200 AFDC households receive housing assistance ( WORD, 1994). 

9. 14 million children live in poverty in the U. S. Nearly 70% of AFDC recipients are children. 
These children are getting poorer as the dollar value of AFDC grants has dropped 40% in the 
last 20 years (Abramovitz, 1994: 21*). 

10. Poor women face additional obstacles to escaping poverty: A woman needs a college education 
to even approach the earnings of a man who is a high school graduate. Women still earn only 70 
cents for every dollar earned by a man (Amott, 199436; Brandwein, 1994, 72*). 

WE STAND BY AS CHILDREN STARVE BY THE MILLIONS BECAUSE WE LACK THE 
WILL TO ELIMINATE HUNGER. YET WE HAVE FOUND THE WILL TO DEVELOP 
MISSILES CAPABLE OF FLYING OVER THE POLAR CAP AND LANDING WITHIN A 
FEW HUNDRED FEET OF THEIR TARGET. THIS IS NOT INNOVATION. IT IS A 
PROFOUND DISTORTION OF HUMANITY'S PURPOSE ON EARTH. Senator Mark 
Hatfield (R. Oregon). 

• See Social Justice 21 (1) 1994 

OUR CHILDREN'S HEARTS ARE IN YOUR HANDS. STOP THE WAR ON THE POOR. 





Examples of misguided welfare rules: 

Actual Cases in MT 
1.Household consist of:' 

Husband 
Wife 
1 child in common 
her 3 children, 

Boy friend 
Girl friend 
1 child. in common 
her 3 children 

EXHIBIT Co --:---=:;;.....--
DATE.. 3-$ -q 5' 
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Both men work for the same employer receiving $2000 in wages plus 
free rent. Only shelter obligation is heat. 

1st household is not eligible for AFDC as deemed income is over 
NMI for 4. 2nd household receives $ y 51' as Boyfriend signs 
a statement each month that he contrlbutes no income. 

2. Household consist of: 
Boyfriend 
Girl friend 
her 3 children. 

HH has lived together for 8 years. He owns the home so client 
gets full shelter in AF. Her AF is $ SL\S per month. She 
also get food stamps of $2CO + as he signed separate HH 
form and a statement each month stating he does not contribute to 
the HH. She works part time and doesn't claim the kids on her 
income tax. He has claimed the kids for at least 5 years and 
gets earned income credit for them. How can he get EIC if he 
doesn't support them? 

3. Unemployed parent HH with a 17 year old child who has his 
GED. He doesn't work or participate in JOBS. He will not be 18 
for 11 months. His parents can collect AFDC for him until he is 
18 and he isn't required to do anything. They reside in a county 
where the JOBS office can pick and choose who they want to work 
with. They have not chosen him. (A good candidate for OJT) The 
head of the household works self employment just under the 
required guideline of 100 hours per month so AFDC can remain 
open. JOBS orientated him but doesn't work with him due to the 
hours worked. They are not working with the wife. She is taking 
GED classes for 2 hours a couple of times a week and figures in 
about a year she should get her GED. This HH gets fuel 
assistance, EIC, subsidized rent, medical, and food stamps. They 
have no motivation to stop getting AFDC. The 17 year old is not 
learning any skills for job readiness. He doesn't want a job. 

The rules for deemed income from married HH to contribution HH 
are so far apart. The above examples indicate the married couple 
are actually being punished where the boyfriend/girlfriend HH 
(even with a child in common) get away without cost of any kind 
to HH. 
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My name is Donetta Klein. I live in Stevensville and have lived in 
Montana for over twenty years. I am a former welfare recipient. 
I currently supervise case management services for the Missoula 
JOBS Program. During the past seven years I have worked directly 
with hundreds of welfar~ recipients and their families. 

The typical welfare recipient is a 29-year-old woman with two'""F 
children. She has probably left an abusive relationship (70% of 
the women ente~ing the Missoula JOBS program report a history of 
abuse), and she is probably not receiving child support. She 
probably does not receive subsidized housing assistance. And, she 
supports her family on $416 in welfare cash assistance per 
month.(l) 

Some people argue that welfare recipients lack a work ethic. 
That's simply not true. Most AFDC recipients want to work. In 
fact, 1/5 of them are working at such low-wage jobs that they 
continue to qualify for welfare. Half of all single mothers who 
spend any time on welfare during a two-year period also work during 
that period. Most of the remainder are in school or looking for 
employment. (2) 

When they do work, they make on the average $4.29 per hour; they 
often cannot find permanent, full-time work; they usually do not 
receive health benefits; and they cannot afford to pay child care. 
So the real problem for women heading households on welfare is they 
cannot afford to work, because the majority of jobs available to 
them do not pay enough to support their families. It's typical 
for the women heading these families to cycle on and off of 
welfare, using it as unemployment insurance between low-paying 
jobs. (3) 

If the goal of welfare reform is to put the women who head these 
families to work, it must include the following: 

1. Enough time for the head of the household to gain the training 
and education necessary to make her employable at a higher standard 
of living, and the day care assistance necessary to do so. That 
includes enough time to obtain a college education. Women with 
college degrees do not end up on welfare. Research shows that 
welfare recipients who obtain college degrees are far more likely 
to stay off of welfare permanently. (4) 

Currently many welfare recipients are pursuing college degrees, 
ei ther through the JOBS program or the Self-initiated Program. 
They need guaranteed child care in order to do so, and many of them 
need full-time child care. The FAIM team, which is responsible for 
implementing Montana's Welfare Reform plan, has recommended a 
maximum of 20 hours per week of child care under welfare reform, 
and SB209 explicitly states that child care for post-secondary 
education 1S not guaranteed under Montana's welfare reform. 

It is also unclear whether recipients will be able to count school 
attendance as part of their activities under the community service 



component of welfare reform. 

It is important for the committee to ensure that post-secondary 
education will continue to be an option for Montana's welfare 
recipients under welfare reform by guaranteeing child care for this 
activity and by including it as part of community service. 

2. Welfare reform should also provide enough short-term training 
options to meet the need. That kind of training is currently 
provided by the JOBS program, but funding allows JOBS "to serve only 
15% of Montana's welfare population. Many of Montana's rural 
communities do not have any short-term training available. 
Montana's welfare reform plan does not include increased funding 
for these kinds of training programs, and it should. 

3. Welfare reform should include increases in child care 
assistance and medicaid, if we expect recipients to take low-paying 
jobs. While some of the changes in HB209 will increase the 
transi tion time from welfare to work, for most families the 
difference will only be a few months. Wi thout substantial 
increases in subsidized child care and medicaid for the working 
poor, there is no guarantee that these families will not continue 
to cycle on and off welfare. 

S£ 
I recognize that most legislators support 8209 and that it is 
likely to pass. I think it is important for the committee to 
understand, however, that Montana's Welfare Reform plan is flawed. 
And, while this committee cannot fix everything that is wrong with 
Montana's plan, it can at the very least ensure that college will 
continue to be an option for Montana's welfare recipients when it 
is clearly one of the most viable paths off of welfare. 

Notes 

1. Missoula JOBS program statistics. 

2. Institute for Women's Policy Research, Research in Brief. 

3. Ibid. 

4. From Welfare to Independence: The College Option, Howard 
Samuels State Management and Policy Center, The Graduate School and 
University Center of the City University of New York, March 1990. 
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The t10ntana Women's Lobby ri s es l.n support of SB 209. The 
Welfare Reform plan that is SB 209 was developed from statewide 
input from a wide variety groups whom in many cases approach 
welfare ,and welfare reform quite differently. Yet from this 
varied group this plan has arisen geared specifically to Montana 
and Montana's welfare system. This plan takes into consideration 
the inter-connecting factors that lead to the success or failure 
of a welfare program that aids families in moving off of public 
assistance and onto self-sufficiency. We ask that this 
legislature raspect the interconnectedness of these factors and 
respectthecbnsideration of Montana's economy and ~eography that 
went into this plan. If one starts to unravel this plan, we 
could end of with problems where there could have been solutions. 

There a~e some elements of this program that are hard to swallow, 
such as the financing of it by eliminating optional meaicaid 
services for adults. But, fortunately, it is not tough just for 
rhetoric's sake. But some tough decisions were made to design a 
program that would be effective. 

The plan requires that all participants be engaged in actively 
taking planned steps toward self-sufficiency for which they will 
be held accountable and with which they will be assisted. Is 
this tougher than the old way? Yes. ' Is it more effective? We 
think it can be if we properly implement the intensive case 
management. , After two years J recipients will provide community 
service in return for their benefits until they secure 
employment. This works for Montana as the economy is at least as 
large a factor in whether or not one secures employment than 
one's personal, responsibility. - -

The intent of welfare reform is to help individuals beat the 
streets for jobs, not live in them. I therefore ask you to not 
step on the "two years and you're off" bandwagon which while it 
plays well in media, doesn't work. It leaves families 
impoverished (they don't disappear when they stop receiving 
benefits) and it creates unfunded mandates to communities which 
will then have to feed, house, and clothe families. 

Therefore, we support SB 209 with the following changes which 
will be discussed at gr~ater length by others here today: 

1. Guaranteed child care for post-secondary training 
2. Exemptions to the time clock for homelessness and to stabilize 
after violent situations. 
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CHAIRMAN GRIMES AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE 

For the record, I am Sharon Hoff, representing the Montana 

Catholic Conference. In this capacity, I serve as the liaison 

for Montana's two Roman Catholic Bishops on matters of public 

policy. 

We strongly support genuine welfare reform which strengthens 

families, encourages productive work, and protects vulnerable 

children. We are not defenders of the welfare status quo which 

too often relies on bureaucratic approaches, discourages work, 

and breaks up families. While we generally support SB 209, we do 

have concerns. 

We are concerned that the system to implement SB 209 is not 

in place. Transforming the culture of the welfare office will 

take considerable work and we wonder how the proposed 

reorganization involving the Departments of SRS, DFS, and Health 

might affect the implementation of this welfare reform package. 

We are concerned that real jobs which will support families 

and help them reach self sufficiency are not available and that 

job training programs may not adequately provide the education 

o------------------------------~~~~--~~~~~~~~~o 
Tel. (406) 442·5761 P.O. BOX 1708 530 N. EWING HELENA, MONTANA 59624 



and skills needed to attain productive work with wages and 

benefits that permit a family to live in dignity. 

We are concerned that sufficient dollars for child care 

needs are not avaialble and believe that child care providers 

must be treated as small business owners and be reimbursed at 

rates that encourage the providers to care for low-income 

children. 

We are concerned about proposed changes in federal welfare 

programs and how those changes will affect state programs. These 

unknowns could have a negative effect on Montana's welfare reform 

plan if funding is cut or altered federally. We are particularly 

concerned about the proposed federal changes to the many food and 

nutrition programs and request that should these dollars be 

block-granted to the state, that the Governor's Food and 

Nutrition Council and the Montana Hunger Coalition work with SRS 

to develop administrative rules for the food stamp program. 

The requirement for cost neutrality is an additional 

concern. In the long run, real welfare reform will save money, 

but in the short run it will require new investments in a family 

tax credit, education, training, work, and child support. Other 

states have found that moving people off welfare is neither easy 

nor inexpensive. 

We appreciate the hard work and dedication of the Department 

of SRS and the welfare reform task force. We are grateful that 

the plan puts ~n place transitional supports, expands efforts to 



, . EXHIBIT q 
DATE .3 -j -q5 
.I L 513 ;;og 

insure parental support by increased child support collection, 

and addresses training and education needs. 

Our measure of welfare reform is whether it will enhance the 

lives and dignity of poor children and families. Reform should 

serve the human needs of poor children and their families, not 

just the political needs of public officials. Its goal ought to 

be to promote decent work and reduce dependency, not simply to 

cut budgets and programs. Its target ought to be poverty, not 

poor families. We believe our society will be measured by how 

"the least of these" are faring. Welfare reform will be a clear 

test of our state's values and our commitment to seek the common 

good. 



Testimony on Senate Bill 209 
Families Achieving Independence in Montana 
3/8/95 
To: House Human Services Committee 
From: Judy Smith, Missoula, Montana 
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I was a member of the Governor's Taskforce on Welfare Reform 
that developed the FAIM Proposal and a JOBS operator in one urban 
and three rural western Montana counties. I support this bill with 
some reservations that I discuss below. 

My interest in welfare reform began four years ago and is based 
on my experience as a JOBS operator. I realized after talking to 
many JOBS participants that the large majority of Montanans on AFDC 
did not want to be there. They wanted to work but couldn't afford 
to because of the types of jobs available and the structure of the 
current welfare system that wouldn't allow them to combine work and 
welfare. 

If the welfare system is to assist families to move out of 
poverty the priority issues to address in welfare reform are: 

1) The lack of affordable chi ld care and health care that 
keeps many on AFDC. They can't afford to take minimum wage 
jobs because their pay will not cover their child care and the 
job does not provide health benefits. 

2) The lack of experience and job skills that keeps many AFDC 
recipients from competing successfully for other than minimum 
wage jobs. Higher wage jobs that don't require advanced 
education and training are harder and harder to find in 
Montana. 

3) The lack of child support actually paid to single parent 
families that keeps them more dependent on AFDC. 

4) The barriers within the current welfare system itself that 
don't allow recipients to work off of welfare 

The FAlM Program attempts to address these issues. The Job 
Supplementation component includes an extended chi ld care and 
medicaid benefit. The Pathways component includes coordination w~th 
the JOBS Program and other education and training opportunities and 
on-going income disregards. Both components provide increased 
efforts at child support collection, and the whole eligibility 
system has been revised so that recipients can keep or build up 
resources that increase their self sufficiency. 

We do not have a significant welfare dependency problem in 
Montana. The recent Montana AFDC Population Survey concludes that 
"Montanans do not lack the incentive to take care of themselves, 
just the resources." The Survey found very little intergenerational 
use of welfare. Montanans don't stay on AFDC for long periods of 
time; the majority are off in two years. However, those that are on 



AFDC tor longer periods often have greater barriers to self 
sufficiency or are pursuing education. 

Based on my experience with the JOBS program, I am opposed to a 
rigid two year time limit for AFDC. It is unnecessary in most cases 
and creates significant administrative costs. More importantly, it 
doesn't allow for the realities of some of the families who receive 
AFDC. 

Families often come on AFDC due to emergencies- domestic violence 
being a major causal factor. Families need temporary safety nets 
at diffeLent times. Rigid two year clocks take away safety nets. 
Jobs can be hard to find in an economy that is very uneven in job 
creation. Unemployment statistics don't reflect the experience of 
those on AFDC who have not recently been employed. Rigid two year 
clocks punish those in communities with few new jobs. Post 
secondary education is the single most effective way for AFDC 
recipients to gain higher waged employment, move their families oui 
of poverty and permanently off welfare programs. These programs do 
not fit into rigid two year time clocks. 

The inclusion of the community service component of FAIM allows 
me to support the package with reservations. It means children are 
not punished because their parents can't find a job in a time of 
recession. It means longer term barriers can be addressed without 
a family risking homelessness. It means recipients can 
successfully complete education programs. Without the communi ty 
service component, FAIM would destabi I ize the most vulnerable 
families rather than encourage self sufficiency. 

I request the Committee consider two changes: 
1) allow exemptions to the Pathways time limit for documented 
episodes of homelessness and domestic violence that have been 
reported to the police as recommended by the FAIM regional advisory 
group. This would keep a safety net for the types of emergencies 
that destabilize any efforts at self sufficiency. 
(Section 5, p.6) 

2) provide the same guarantee of child care for those in Pathways 
pursuing post secondary education as those pursuing other 
activities. This would allow appropriate AFDC recipients to pursue 
the option most likely to move their families to self sufficiency. 
(Section 8, p.7) 

FAIM is the result of great effort by many people throughout the 
state of Montana. It reflects the diversity of those involved in 
its development. It will require large increases in child care and 
training resources and major changes in local OHS offices. I urge 
your support for it as a whole because it offers us an opportunity 
to build welfare reform on Montanans strengths-their true desire to 
be self suf f j c i ent- and maintain a safety net for Montana's 
children. 
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MONTANA ASSOCIATION OF CHURCHES 
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THE MONTANA ASSOCIATION OF CHURCHES UPHOLDS THE DIGNITY OF ALL 
PEOPLE IN BEING SELF-SUFFICIENT TO THE MAXIMUM EXTENT OF THEIR 
ABILITIES AND OPPORTUNITIES AND WE UPHOLD THE VALUE OF 
STRENGTHENING FAMILIES. THE MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION OF 
CHURCHES DAILY CONFRONT THE UNMET NEEDS OF THOSE WHO HAVE FALLEN 
VICTIM TO POVERTY. 

AS CHRISTIANS WE HAVE THE DUTY TO RESPOND TO THOSE IN NEED, 
PERSONALLY, THROUGH ORGANIZED PRIVATE EFFORTS AND THROUGH OUR 
GOVERNMENT. WE KNOW THAT THE LONG-TERM COSTS, ECONOMIC AND 
SOCIAL, OF NOT MEETING THOSE NEEDS, IS MUCH GREATER, ESPECIALLY 
WHEN THOSE DEPRIVED OF THESE BASIC CONCERNS OF LIFE ARE CHILDREN. 

THE STATE OF MONTANA HAS CONCLUDED THAT ITS CURRENT SYSTEM OF 
PUBLIC ASSISTANCE FOR POOR FAMILIES DOES NOT LEAD ALL RECIPIENTS 
OUT OF LIVES OF POVERTY. LET'S REMEMBER THAT FOR MANY, A.F.D.C. 
IS A SHORT-TERM EXPERIENCE, ONE THAT PROVIDES ASSISTANCE WHILE 
LIVES ARE BEING RE-BUILT FOLLOWING DIVORCE OR DEATH OF A SPOUSE 
OR SOME OTHER FAMILY TRAGEDY. FOR SOME, THIS TRANSITION TAKES 
ONLY A SHORT TIME, FOR OTHERS LONGER, FOR SOME, LONGER STILL. 
CIRCUMSTANCES AND SITUATIONS VARY. OUR EXPECTATIONS SHOULD ALSO 
VARY. 

WE COMMEND THE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICES 
AND THE WELFARE REFORM ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR THIS EFFORT TO SEEK A 
BETTER WAY AND EARNESTLY HOPE THAT THE F.A.I.M. PROPOSAL WILL 
RESULT IN A SYSTEM THAT REMOVES BARRIERS TO SELF-SUFFICIENCY. 
WE MUST RAISE CAUTIONS, HOWEVER, AND REMIND THE LEGISLATURE THAT 
THIS IS AN EXPERIMENT. LIKE ANY EXPERIMENT, THIS PROPOSAL HAS 
ATTEMPTED TO CONTROL SOME OF THE VARIABLES. 

WE CAN AND SHOULD INCREASE EFFORTS TO ASSURE CHILD SUPPORT 
PAYMENTS ARE MADE. 

WE CAN AND SHOULD INCREASE EFFORTS TO ASSIST AFDC RECIPIENTS WHO 
ARE UNABLE TO BE EMPLOYED BECAUSE OF DISABILITY TO BECOME 
QUALIFIED FOR OTHER ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS, SUCH AS SSI AND SSDI. 

WE CAN AND SHOULD CREATE AND FUND A CHILD CARE SYSTEM THAT HAS 
THE CAPACITY AND QUALITY TO ALLOW THOSE ON AFDC TO KNOW THEIR 
CHILDREN WILL BE WELL CARED FOR WHILE THEY ARE PREPARING FOR WORK 
AND UNTIL THEY EARN ENOUGH TO BE SELF-SUFFICIENT. 

WE CAN AND SHOULD REMOVE DISINCENTIVES TO SEEKING WORK CREATED 
BY INCOME AND ASSET PENALTIES. 

WE CAN AND SHOULD PROVIDE TRAINING AND EDUCATION OPPORTUNITIES TO 
ENHANCE JOB SKILLS OF THOSE ON AFDC. 



AND WE CAN AND SHOULD RE-FOCUS THE ADMINISTRATION OF ASSISTANCE 
PROGRAMS BY SIMPLIFYING RULES AND SETTING PARTICIPANT SELF­
SUFFICIENCY AS A GOAL. 

LET'S ALSO CONSIDER WHAT CAN'T BE CONTROLLED IN THIS EXPERIMENT. 
THE MAJOR FACTOR WHICH LEADS FROM POVERTY TO SELF-SUFFICIENCY IS 
A JOB THAT PAYS·ENOUGH AND HAS ENOUGH BENEFITS TO SUPPORT A 
FAMILY. INCREASINGLY, FULL-TIME EMPLOYMENT IN MONTANA DOES NOT 
MEAN THE SAME THING AS SELF-SUFFICIENCY. EMPLOYMENT GROWTH IN THE 
STATE HAS BEEN LARGELY IN LOW-PAYING JOBS WITH FEW BENEFITS. 

THE F.A.I.M. PROPOSAL CAN INCREASE THE ODDS THAT AFDC RECIPIENTS 
WILL BE EMPLOYED IN FAMILY-SUSTAINING JOBS, IF IT ALLOWS POST­
SECONDARY EDUCATION TO COUNT IN PATHWAYS AND COMMUNITY SERVICE, 
ASSURES THAT COMMUNITY SERVICE POSITIONS WILL PROVIDE SKILL­
BUILDING EXPERIENCES AND INCLUDES STATE OF MONTANA HIRING 
~~RENCE~ FOR F.A.I.M PARTICIPANTS. 

IT MUST ALSO ASSURE THAT THE MEDICAL NEEDS OF THE WORKING POOR 
ARE MET. PEOPLE CAN'T BE EMPLOYABLE IF THEY ARE ILL. THE PROPOSAL 
TO REMOVE ESSENTIAL HEALTH SERVICES (EYEGLASSES, HEARING AIDS, 
DENTAL SERVICES, ETC) SHOULD BE QUESTIONED CLOSELY BY THE 
LEGISLATURE AS TO THE EFFECT ON EMPLOYABILITY. 

LASTLY, THE STATE MUST ASSURE THAT, REGARDLESS OF CIRCUMSTANCES, 
THE BURDEN OF POVERTY DOES NOT FALL ON CHILDREN. SANCTIONING 
PARENTS AND REMOVING THEIR BENEFITS WILL PUNISH THE ENTIRE 
FAMILY. GUARANTEES THAT BENEFITS WILL CONTINUE TO CHILDREN WON'T 
ASSURE THAT THEY WILL BE UNHARMED BY SANCTIONS. 



.~ .. 

February 3, 1995 

EXHIBIT l;" 
DATE 7/g/,( 
SB 201 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, good afternoon and 

thank you for allowing me time to share my ideas with you. My name 
, . 

is Milissa Loucks and I am a member of Project Uplift. As a low-

income single parent on Aid to Families with Dependent Children 

(AFDC), I know how hard it is to try to become self-sufficient. I 

also understand why a time limit is being considered. 

I know that sometimes unforeseeable circumstances arise in all 

of our lives. I feel that in considering who should be exempted 

from time-limited benefits, the Department overlooked some very 

critical circumstances. 

First, I believe that there should be an exemption for 

recipients who are in a college or career training program, 

including those working towards a GED. The best way to increase 

one's self-esteem, sense of responsibility and chances for self-

sufficiency is through education. Most occupations which can 

sustain a family take a four year degree or experience gained from 

a vocational school. without an exemption from time-limited 

benefits, many people would be unable to finish school, thereby 

failing to become self-sufficient. 

Second, I also think that it is absolutely necessary to exempt 

people from time-limits if they are homeless or leaving an abusive 

situation. If a parent suddenly loses their shelter because of an 

eviction, raise in rent or because of domestic abuse, their main 

consideration is finding a home for their children and a safe place 

to sleep at night. These are situations which completely consumes 

one's life. The last thing on their mind is the impending loss of 



their benefits. 

One of the existing' exemptions in the FAIM proposal is a 

verifiable physical or,mental i~pairment. I am suggesting that 

included under this exemption should be alcohol and sUbstance 

dependency if the person is in inpatient or intensive outpatient 

treatment. 

Finally, I propose that you consider exempting a client for a 

certain amount of months if the state fails in its responsibility 

to the client under the Family Investment Agreement. Under this 

agreement, a great deal of responsibility is placed on the client. 

If the client fails to fulfill his or her requirements, he or she 

will be sanctioned. If this is going to be a true agreement, then 

there needs to be a similar guarantee that the state will fulfill 

its requirements under the agreement. 

I would like to see a fair and successful welfare reform 

package passed in Montana. For this to happen it is necessary to 

listen to the ideas of people on assistance. I ask on my behalf as 

a single mother on AFDC and on the behalf of all the families in 

Project Uplift that I represent, that you seriously consider adding 

the additional exemptions to time-limited benefits that I have 

proposed. 



February 3, 1995 

EXHIBIT-.:--) 7-:--__ 
DATE "7/8/1)' 
SB 1".09 

My name is Tammie Huttinger. I am a single mother of two 

young children and a recipient of Aid to Families with Dependent 

Children (AFDC) since 1988. I believe that the welfare system 

needs reform, but I do not believe this welfare reform package is 

the right reform needed. A true welfare reform package needs to 

encourage self-sufficiency and help the recipient find alternatives 

to welfare. 

The present welfare system and the one proposed in senate Bill 

209 do not encourage self-sufficiency. The Department of Social 

and Rehabilitative Services states that their intention is to help 

people get off of the system, but they are not addressing the 

issues that keep people on welfare. Encouragement should be given 

through incentives and problem solving, not penalties. There are 

many integral issues that keep people like myself on assistance. 

Some of these are minimum wage jobs with no benefits, unaffordable 

child care, physical limitations and cuts in assistance when 

working. 

I believe these issues can be addressed and overcome through 

problem solving not penalties. 

Meaningful jobs with benefits that can support a family need 

to be created. Affordable and available quality child care needs 

to be established. Eyeglasses, hearing aids, dentures, therapies 

and medical equipment must be provided to ensure employability. 

"Fill the gap" budgeting is an essential incentive to getting a job 

a reaching at least poverty level of income. 



I believe these barriers need to be removed before any welfare 

reform package can be successful. 



EXH I B IT __ J.--:~-y---__ 
DATE 'It/i!jt{ ~ 
S8 20 j 

TESTJYONY PRESEnTED TO :!OUSE Hill~N SERVICES & AGING cmlHITTEE 

SENATE BILL 209 ~lELFARE REFCRl' 1 

By Advocates for Montana's Children 

It is our belief that the need for vlelfare Reform should not De to get 
those off welfare who are already on -- the emphasis should be on what 
brought them into the system. 

National figures are showing more and More people sliding into the 
abyss of poverty. Some of the important factors are the disintegra­
tion of the family and then the multiple effects it has on the children. 
Our students are dropping out of high school or graduating from high 
school with minimum skills. In our high tech society today, these 
people do not have the skills to get jobs that would support themselves-­
let alone a family. The deep societal problems of today cause poverty. 

Yes, welfare reform is needed -- but it is the reforM. of the root 
causes of poverty that is needed. If we accept this reform bill, then 
we also need to budget for reforM that addresses prevention of poverty. 

Our specific objections to the Welfare Reform Bill 209 are: 

1. Eliminate the 2-year limit. There will be sone who vall need 
this, but the denth of the problems may necessitate nore time. 
The "time" factor needs to be More flexible. 

2. Provide a minimum of 1 year of transitional child care for 
families leaving AFDC with a sliding fee scale for fami]es above 
133% of poverty. 

3. Provide child care for recipients who choose to seek post-secondary 
education. 

4. Guarantee 1 year of transitional Hedicade coverage for families 
leaving AFDC with a sliding fee scale for faMilies above 133% 
of poverty. 

5. Hhen you sanction parents, you punish children. 



TESTIMONY BY DOUG RANDS 
IN OPPOSITION TO WELFARE REFORM 
PO BOX 6542 
HELENA, MT 59604 

EXI-HBIT 15 
DATE -z,!g!Q5 
SB_ "26 '} 

REPRESENTATIVE GRIME$ AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITIEE. 

MY NAME IS DOUG RANDS. I AM FOR WELFARE REFORM 'BUT I AM IN 
OPPOSITION TO THE STATES WELFARE REFORM PLAN, SENATE BILL 
209. 

I AM MARRIED, I HAVE ONE CHILD AND I RECEIVE AFDC. FOR THE 
LAST 2 YEARS, I HAVE BEEN HAVING DIFFICULTY FINDING STEADY, 
PERMANENT EMPLOYMENT. 

THE STATE NEEDS TO PROVIDE QUALITY JOB TRAINING FOR JOBS 
THAT WILL LEAD TO EMPLOYMENT WITH LIVEABLE WAGES. IT IS 
NECESSARY AND A MUST FOR SURVIVAL. 

THE WELFARE REFORM PLAN IS UNREALISTIC. I FELL IT DOES NOT 
ADDRESS THIS IMPORTANT ISSUE. 

THE STATE MUST FIND WAYS TO INVEST IN THIS PROGRAM FOR ITS 
PEOPLE. 

I FEEL THAT IN ORDER FOR ME TO SUCCEED IN GETIING OFF 
WELFARE, QUALITY JOB TRAINING IS NECESSARY THAT LEADS TO A 
JOB WITH DECENT WAGES. 

I SEE WELFARE REFORM FAILING THOSE WHO NEED HELP 
UPDATING THEIR SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE IN ORDER TO COMPETE 
IN TODAY'S JOB MARKET. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR TIME. 



Chairman f 1.llc)1llbcrs of the Committee , 

EX H I B IT--:--:-I .....:4'--_;_:._:., 
DATE __ ~4-=('j~/....L1 '5.L..-_ 
SB_.....:'Z-:::....°---L~ ___ _ 

Americans have suffered from unpredictable life events. 

Farmers had problems during the Dust Bowl. Businessman lost 

muc!l when the stock markei fell ~nd individuals endured the 

Depression. Americans were in need. The country created steps to 

assist it's people. 

Like these people _~. __ r:~Y~~_ imClg~.ned I \vould ever suffer. and 

and be in need of assistance. I have been on Welfare three years. 

My name is Debbie Miner..!- I \'las born and raised in Montana. 

have a happy marriage. 'l'oday '.I/e have blO children. 

From the beginning I encountered abuse. 

birthday money, colle~ted aluminum cans (and I still do), ~na~ 

sold old clothes. I used this money to take my first class in 

psycology. 

_L~~er·I worked jobs of minimum wage. - .... ~-~ -.. --~- (" .---.--~ .. ' 

I attempted to be self-sufficiene.;but the jobs I had \vere 

not enough to adequately care for me and my two children. __ ._"v,._ . ___ ,.. _".._ r 

30;:ne t?_LlS I :!?!ked ha~?-, had little !3..~.~~P, and lost \veight. 

h little over three years ago I returned to Montana 

unmarried with my daughter and a suitcase with sparse clothing. 

We were homeless. 

I entered the Mercy House ( this is a shelter that assist in 

domestic abuse). This place helped me to begin the process of 

getting back on my feet and was a refuge of releif from years of 

endured abuse. It is during this time that I applied for welfare. 

After applying I have continued my education. I am a work-

study student, putting in 20 hrs a wefek, plus many hrs. of class-

room time and homework. 
1 



My goal is to use my education and experienc~ to help others 
"~I .. .".t. ,\ " ',.. V'''~ ~ " 1.~ ~ .... \ .•. :-- _~.:..,,, 

-': I am in my senior year ,and want to continue my education l' ,gain 

~or~lex~~rienc~.and be licensed. 

For me just a job is not the answe~but a career. 

In the military soldiers are given education~and on the job 

I would not mind doing community service if it is geared 

toward my areas of interest/giving me experience. I like the idea 
---,.&~-----.... -.---

of working toward a suitable employability plan. I would like on 
... I :.a{~, .~ 4~. 

the job training and also possibly using ~?\"'::::!'{work to payoff Si'.:, \I i'~ 

college loans and for tuition fees. 

facility to gain hopefully field experience in the area of 

psycology this term. I would be interested in experience that 

would lead to a job . 

Being on Welfare is a daily struggle. Sometimes security and 
si,~d t>. ' ~ 

stablli ty are little. Dollars have to be st:Qttched. You do \vi th 

out many things. What some people just go out and buy may take 

even longer for the poor to aquire. There is fea~ anytime the 

rug may be pulled out from under your feet. What Welfare has done 

for me is to give me a place off the streets and to adequately 

raise my daughter. She takes ballet lessons, in return I help 

clean the building. My daughter is learning how to play the 

flute and piano. She also is part of a non-profit theatre group. 

Most importantly to me is that it has provided us a safe 

environment. 

Due to a recent child support case. We may be going off of 

AFDC. Bue:I --do feel that I still need assistance \,Vi th the adj ust-

ment to life without Welfare. We will still be under the poverty 

level. I \vas finally granted child support paY!i1ents 0:;: ~>273 and 



a temporary maintenance fee. However one third of my income 

goes to housing. I am still an undergraduate and am concerned '.t 

with balancing school, my daughters care , work-study , and now a 

job too. (hopefully in the social science field). The cost of 
\~ 

school increasing. I was informed I will not be eligible for 

medical, food stamps, or help from the JOBS program. 

I feel I would still need assistance to find employment. I 

still feel I need medical unles I receive a job that has medical 

insurance. After I am employed I think that if I am going to be 

truly self-sufficient I need help getting by with basic cost I 

simply can not afford. Necessitie~such as gas and car repairS 
J dc.(\"": ·'~\0.:~t?+" ~~~ •. "') \)(' ~ht!. ~ .. '~~, ... '.' :! t-i •.. 1 

(exhaust fumes come out from under my hood into the car)ij~eeded 

quality care for my daughter while I work. 

Each individual has their own time clock toward growth in 

self sufficiency.Some need more some need less. To me as long as 

we are moving forward toward our goal is what counts. 

In conclusion I would like to say, like others on welfare, 

we don't want the rug pulled out from under our feet. We need 

an adequate adjustment period, assistance to help ourselves to be 

self-sufficient. A job is not always the answer. We need real job 

s with a livable wage that will allow us to adequately care for 

ourselves and our families. We need careers that blend with who 

we are. Careers where we can also be there for and with our 

children. With adequate care it helps our children's futures as 

well and their well-being. It can also allows us to be more bene-

ficial in society. 

Thank you for your support. 

EXHIBlt ___ 1..;;;;;6 __ _ 

DATE. .:3-] -9 s 
II '5""B d-09 



,-

Here's one from a book my wife is reading by Barbara Johnson: 

A man fell into a pit and couldn't get himself out. 

A subjective person came along and said "I feel for you down there". 

An objective person came along and said "It's logical that someone would 
fall down there". 

A pharisee.said "only bad people fall into a pit". 

A mathematician calculated how he fell into the pit. 

A news reporter wanted an exclusive story on his pit. 

A fundimentalist said "you deserve your pit". 

An IRS man asked if he was paying taxes on the pit. 

A self-pitying person said "you haven't seen anything until youv'e seen my 
pit". 

A charismatic said "just confess that you're not in a pit" . 
.. 

An optimist said "things could be worse". 

A pessimist said "things will get worse". 

Jesus, seeing the man, took him by the hand and lifted him out of the pit! 
. , .. ," 

.' . 



EXHIBIT 11 
-::--:--~---

DATE- 7/t/jc[ 
SB z.. () 1 

February 3, 1995 

My name is Kelly Miller and I am a single mother on AFDC. I 

am aware of the fact that under the SRS proposal to reform the 

welfare system, AFDC benefits would be limited to two years for 

single parents .and eighteen months for married couples. 

As a welfare recipient, I agree that the welfare system needs 

to be reformed. It has become a system that encourages dependency 

and provides little more than a life in poverty. Time 1 imi ted 

benefits is one answer to the problem. 

However, I do not agree wi th the proposal to distinguish 

between married and single parent families with regard to time 

limits. It is a misconception to believe that it is easier for a 

two-parent family to become self-sufficient than a single parent 

family. 

The most critical thing to consider with this, is that it may 

ultimately force the break up of many family units in Montana. It 

will undoubtedly discourage people from getting married. For if 

they do so, they will lose six additional months of benefits. 

Conversely, it will also encourage divorce as a means of keeping 

benefits. certainly you would not want to pass a welfare reform 

package that would end up in the destruction of families. 

I think that if time-limited benefits are implemented, then it 

should be at the least, two years for everyone regardless of 

marital status. I know, as a woman on assistance, how necessary 

two years is to get on my feet. In that short time I will have to 

be working to gain training for a job that will be able to support 

myself and my three children. I will be working towards getting 



child support, which is never an easy task. I will be attempting 

to find a home for myself. and my children, as I am in the process 

of doing right now. I will be vOlunteering at Head start and my 

children's school, like Ido every week and have for years. And 

mainly, I will need that time to readjust to life without AFDC, 
I 

which for many of us is an intimidating but necessary adjustment. 

I would like to thank you for allowing me to speak about time-

limited benefits today. I urge you to take my suggestions 

seriously, for if welfare reform is going to be successful then it 

needs to include the ideas of recipients as well as beuracrats. 

Thank you very much. 



MONTANA CHAPTER 
OFTHE 

AMERICAN PHYSICAL THERAPY ASSOCIATION 

March 8) 1995 

To: Chairm..'\n Grimes 
Members of House Human Services and Aging Committee 

From: Gail wheatley, P.T ... Great FaHs ~~..-ff 
. President, MT Physi~al Therapy A'>sociation f . 

622-3331 

re: SB 134 - disclosure of 1inancial interest by medical practitioners 

EXHIBIT_·-T·;;...I 1S-r-.=---_ 
DATE ""J I 'l{" tJ' 
S8 I "J,1 

On behalf of the Montana Physical 'Dlerapy Association, I write in support of Senator Klampe'g 
bi~ SB 134: to require disclOsure 10 patients when a medical pra~titioncr makes a' referral to 

another medical service in which he! she has financial interest \Ve ,have had a written policy 
statement for five yeats in opposition to any arrangements wherein a referring' practitioner can 
financiaUy profit from that r~fcrra1. The American Physical Th~~apy Association, :representing 
65,000 physical thc:rapists: has also been active at the fcdera1level ~ prohibit such arrangements. 
They arc no 31lowed in pharmacies and at the vexy least open djs~tosure should be required for any 
·such situations. We are wrY. pleased to be able to support this b~ and feel it goes;a long way 
;toward helping the public make informed decisions about their. heillth C31'O. . 

Referral arrangements have high potential for abuse and over-uti1i7..a.tion of s~ces. Tn addition, 
many patients do no,t realize :that their medical practitioner is benefitting fin;mci~ from such 
referrals. SB 134 is a strong step fOIWard in health care cost containment, maintaining appropriate 
utilization. of serviccs, and allowing the public to make infomted dec~ions about where to seek 
their health care. Physic..1i therapy is specifically mentioned in this bill and we are .heartened to sec 
:steps being taken to protect the consumer, require disclosure in referrals: and allow the public to 
.seek providers that best meet their needs. 

~Th.ank you for the opportunity to comment. I wouJd be happy to answer questioro,; as would our 
'lobbyist, Mona Jamison. Please f\Upport SB 134. 
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